To all WKC member federations

7th May 2007

1

Bulletin 3/2007

Dear Mr. President,

The following members of the Executive Committee, the Referee Commission and the Technical Commission attended a meeting from 20th to 22nd April 2007 in Belgrade to amend the WKC Competition Rules: M. Nicovic, J. Mirza, L. Klementis, F. Wendland, D. Dacic, G. Reifenauer and T. Boyle.

The WKC Executive Committee has approved the amendment to the Competition Rules, which have been already circulated to you by e-mail. All amendments have been marked in **red**. Please remind all your referees and coaches to study the rules very carefully before coming to the 6th World Championships in Bergamo-Treviglio. **All** referees will be tested on the rules. The examination paper has also been circulated. The rules and the questionnaire are both on the WKC webpage under the button *Event Rules*.

<u>6th World Championships 22nd – 24th June 2007 in Bergamo-Treviglio, Italy:</u>

We remind you to register your competitors and referees by the deadline of 8th June 2007. The inscription forms are also on the WKC webpage under the button ... For any late inscriptions there will be a penalty of an extra charge (see Bulletin 2/2007).

All participating federations must bring two national flags (size 1,50 m x 2 m) and their national anthem on a CD.

For all questions concerning visa for entering Italy please contact the hosting federation FIAM under bergamo2007@fiamsport.it

For accomodation please contact booking@elleworld.it

All other questions concerning the local organisation should be mailed to ufficiostampa@fiamsport.it

The agenda of the WKC Meeting is attached to this bulletin. The meeting may be attended by up to two delegates per federation.

The updated timetable of the Championships is also attached..

We would like to inform you that the president of the *International Martial Arts League (Russia)*, Mr. Mikhail Kouzmin, is **not** involved in the activities of the *Russian Karate Confederation* (Mr. Serguey Rostovtsev).

We wish you and your team all the best with the preparations for the World Championships and hope to meet you all in good health and spirit in Bergamo-Treviglio.

Sincerely yours

WKC Executive Committee